
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Term 4 2022 Events are subject to the weather conditions and/or COVID restrictions at that time and/or decisions made by Department of 
Education.  

Wednesdays SRE and Ethics;  
Year 6 transition afternoons at Port Hacking HS (20 October to 24 November) 

10-11-2022 Kindergarten Orientation 3. Please arrive at 9:30am for a 9:45am start. 

22-11 & 1-12 Stage 2 Claymation in-School Experience 

30-11-2022 Last Day for Special Religious Education and Ethics Classes 

30-11-2022 Community “Thank You” Morning Tea 

2-12-2022 Last Day of PSSA Sport for Term 4 

8-12-2022 Proposed Date for P&C Disco and PSSA Raffle Draw 

9-12-2022 Year 6 Fete Day 

13-12-2022 Presentation Assembly and Show case. 

14-12-2022 
Year 6 Excursion 
Stage 2 Claymation Presentation 
Reports Sent Home to Parents 

15-12-2022 
Sport Presentation Morning 
Year 6 Farewell 5:50 – 8:30pm 

Friday 16-12-2022 Last day of school for students 

Monday  
19-12-2022 

Staff Development Day (The staff have completed additional professional learning after school over the past 

two terms in lieu of the second professional learning day on 20-12-2022). 

OSHClub Vacation Care opens 19 – 24 December. 

 

 

 

 

The Not Just a Brush exhibition at Hazelhurst Art 

Gallery opened on Monday afternoon featuring art 

works from many of our local schools, including items 

completed by our own Stage 2 students with Miss Tuite 

and the Stage 2 teachers. 
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Hailey and Summer were among a very small number 

of students invited to speak at the opening. They 

addressed the audience beautifully and described how 

they had made their works of art. 

 

The Stage 2 students’ work can be seen in the Not Just 

A Brush exhibition at Hazelhurst this month.  

 

COVID and Staffing 
Thank you for your support over the past two weeks. 
Since last Thursday, twenty-two students and four staff 
members have tested positive to COVID-19 and today 
we have seven confirmed active cases:  

• six students (5 x K-2 and 1 x Stage 2); and  

• one staff member  

While it is pleasing to see a decline in the number of 
active cases, the Department’s COVID Response Team 
advised that if the number of cases increases, Learning 
from Home may be necessary for some classes. 
Nobody wants that to happen, so the following 
temporary precautions are being taken: 

• Students to remain with their own class groups 
as much as possible. 2Q will eat and play on the 
Wandella Rd / Block A (two storey building) 
side of the school; 

• All staff and adult visitors are being asked to 
wear masks; 

• No assemblies – students are being collected 
and taken to classrooms; 

• Teachers will keep rooms ventilated and have 
sanitiser available for students; 

• No unnecessary class visits by external visitors. 

You are reminded that staff and students cannot 
attend school if they are showing any symptoms of 
COVID-19. The school has some test kits available at 
the office (on request by parents and carers). 

The safety and wellbeing of our staff and students are 
paramount at all times. As such, we will continue to 
ensure that all necessary health advice is closely 
followed. 

Term 4 P&C Pie Drive 
The Miranda Public School P&C Association is running 
another pie drive and we would love it if you were 
able to/would like to order some delicious goods 
supplied from Loftus Pies to help the P&C Fundraiser. 
 
Orders CLOSE on THURSDAY 17th November 2022. 
 
Goods will be delivered to school for pick up on Friday 
25th November 2022. Everything is freezer friendly.  
 

Please share the link and form at the back of this 
newsletter with friends and family to support our 
efforts: 
https://www.cognitoforms.com/MirandaPC1/MPSPie

Drive 

5/6G Musical Creativity. 

Stage 3 students have been working with their 

friends during music classes to invent small group 

musical performances.  

 

 

 

 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.cognitoforms.com%2FMirandaPC1%2FMPSPieDrive&data=05%7C01%7Cmichael.duffy%40det.nsw.edu.au%7Cf4042e3f76bd443ca36b08dab4aeebfc%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638020961680057704%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=mx9je8XFQSG%2FboeArTKuhMTn7uQ%2Bgggq%2FdNAU7DcsbY%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.cognitoforms.com%2FMirandaPC1%2FMPSPieDrive&data=05%7C01%7Cmichael.duffy%40det.nsw.edu.au%7Cf4042e3f76bd443ca36b08dab4aeebfc%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638020961680057704%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=mx9je8XFQSG%2FboeArTKuhMTn7uQ%2Bgggq%2FdNAU7DcsbY%3D&reserved=0


 

 

 

Work Around the School –  

No Access from Wandella Road 
Jaewon Constructions have informed the school that 

the new asphalt on the Wandella Road playground will 

be installed next week, beginning on Tuesday 8 

November.  

 

There will be NO ACCESS between the school and 

Wandella Road for at least three days, meaning that all 

access will need to come through Sylva Avenue.  

 

This will require people to walk around the school. To 

assist with this: 

• Staff will stand on the corners of Wandella 
Road/Kingsway and Sylva Avenue/Kingsway to 
monitor students before and after school; 

• An additional gate will be opened at the top of 
Sylva Avenue in the afternoons; 

• Please allow an additional five minutes to walk 
around the school and avoid driving into Sylva 
Avenue.  

 

Sutherland Hospital School 
Sutherland Hospital school has requested the use of a 

room for an outreach program to assist a small group 

of their students in transitioning back to school after 

illness. After considerable negotiation, it has been 

agreed that the Hospital School will use Block G (where 

the uniform shop used to be sited) next year, for four 

days a week. This program will not impact on any of 

our school programs and their students and teachers 

will not interact with our students. Our school will 

benefit from having Block G upgraded, including the 

special education kitchen. 

 

Principal’s Award 
 

 

Principal’s Awards are received by students who are 

safe, respectful learners and have been awarded with 

ten Merit Awards. Congratulations to Vivienne. 

 

Selective High School Applications for 2024 
Reminder: Applications must be completed online 

before 16 November. Don’t forget to also hand the 

paper EOI form to the office so we know to check for 

your child’s online application. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Writer’s Corner 
Congratulations to all of the following students on the 

amazing improvements that have made to their writing 

this year. 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

Parent Survey 
We will be surveying the parents about our school 

programs shortly this term, including your uniform 

preference for additional options for students not 

wanting to wear tunics or dresses. Your feedback is vey 

important to us, however, it needs to be focused on 

improvement. When giving feedback please remember 

to be: 

• Kind (helpful intention is to improve) 

• Explicit (so we fully understand the issue) 

• Helpful (Provide practical solutions or 
alternatives) 

The PBL Expectations matrix is again included at the 

back of this edition for you to read and please provide 

feedback and questions. 

 

Orientation Sessions 
Our Kindergarten orientation sessions have been well 

supported by the community and we have been in 

contact with almost every family. We anticipate having 

two kindergarten classes again next year. 

 

 
 



 

Thank you to Mrs Shields, Mrs Wilkins, Miss Dowling 

and the all of the staff who have assisted with the 

excellent organisation. 

 

Speech Program 

We welcome Kate Romeo (a speech pathologist with 

Learning Links), who is working with our teachers. From 

time to time, Kate will provide suggestions to help your 

children’s speech development: 

 

Vocabulary is the set of words a child knows. 
Receptive vocabulary refers to the word’s children 
understand when they hear or read them. 
Expressive vocabulary consists of the word’s 
children say when they are speaking or writing. 
 
Ways to build your child's vocabulary: 

• Read with your child - expose them to lots 
of different reading materials and talk 
about any new words that come up. 

• Use the new words that have come up in 
books or at school in conversations with 
your child during day-to-day life - children 
are much more likely to understand and 
learn these words if they are surrounded 
by them and hearing them in different 
situations. 

• Encourage your child to tell you what new 
words mean in their own words and help 
them to think of words that have similar 
meanings (synonyms) and opposite 
meanings (antonyms). 

• Talk about what you see around you e.g. 
naming what you see out the window 
while on the bus/train. 

• Play categorising games such as naming 
as many fruits/animals/types of transport 
as you can - you can play these games 
while you are waiting in a line at the shops 
or when sitting on public transport. 

 

 
Congratulations to the Pollard and Delic families. We 

greatly appreciate your generosity with outstanding 

fundraising for Year 6 Colour run. 

 

 

Newsletters      
Our “Kookaburra Gazette” is published at the end of     

every even week and can be received by email, 

Facebook “Miranda PS (official)”, and the NSW 

Education Parent app (now on Apple and Android): 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/campaigns/schools-

digital-strategy/nsw-education-parent-app 

 

 

 
 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/campaigns/schools-digital-strategy/nsw-education-parent-app
https://education.nsw.gov.au/campaigns/schools-digital-strategy/nsw-education-parent-app


 

 
 



 

 
 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
Intention to apply for Year 7 placement in a selective high school in 2024  

 
Dear Parent/Carer  
 
Selective high schools cater for academically gifted students with high potential who may otherwise be 
without sufficient classmates at their own academic standard. Selective high schools help these students 
to learn by grouping them with students of similar ability, and by using specialised teaching methods.  
 
If you would like to have your child considered for Year 7 selective high school entry in 2024, you need 
to apply on the internet using a valid email address (not the student’s email address).  
 
Detailed instructions on how to apply and the link to the online form will be available in early-October 
2022 at https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-
classes/year-7.  
 
Applications open on 18 October 2022 and close on 16 November 2022. You must apply before the 
closing date.  
 
You must submit only ONE application for each student.  
 
The Selective High School Placement Test will be held on Thursday 4 May 2023.  
 
The tear-off slip below is NOT an application, it is advice to the school that you intend to apply. 
The school CANNOT apply on your behalf.  
 
 
Cut along the dotted line and return the completed slip below to this school by 16 November 2023  

 
THIS IS NOT AN APPLICATION FOR ENTRY TO A SELECTIVE HIGH SCHOOL.  

 
This is a notice to your primary school only that you intend to apply.  

 

TO APPLY GO TO THE ONLINE FORM AT: https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-
schools-and-opportunity-classes  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

---------------------------------- Cut here and return the note below to the school --------------------------------------  
 

Intention to apply for Year 7 placement in a selective high school in 2024  
 
Student’s name: ________________________________________ Class: ________________  
I intend to apply for selective high school entry in Year 7 in 2024 for my child through the Selective 
Education Unit website between 18 October 2022 and 16 November 2022. I am aware that this is not an 
application and that the school cannot apply on my behalf.  
 
Signature of parent/carer: _________________________________  

 
THIS IS NOT AN APPLICATION FOR ENTRY TO A SELECTIVE HIGH SCHOOL.  

This is a notice to your primary school only that you intend to apply.  
 

TO APPLY GO TO THE ONLINE FORM AT: https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-
schools-and-opportunity-classes  

  
 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-7
https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-7
https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes
https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes
https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes
https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes


 

 
Please read through our matrix and send your feedback to miranda-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

mailto:miranda-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au


 

 
 

 

 

 

 



 

 


